Sarah Leach

Subject:

RE: Proposed apartment on twenty highway

On May 27, 2022, at 2:34 PM, Alan Morgan

wrote:

I can't think of any small town around here that is letting fifty foot high buildings with a zero setback on the main street. The sidewalk is three feet wide and that's it between a pedestrian the building and the busy road. The access off of twenty is from a busy single lane. Going east and turning left means waiting until the light turns at station street on a busy day. That will back traffic up towards the Pelham light. I make a left on Pelham frequently and I have to wait for one or more lights on busy times of day. Shannon advised me that no traffic study has been done because they have the right to build anyway. We need to have these developments fit in with our grand plan. That means no tall buildings next to the road and not making traffic on twenty highway more congested than it is. Please forward to the other councillors. Thanks